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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	267


	Bill #:
	HB 143


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to the establishment of an age for criminal responsibility


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Darryl Owens 


	Unit of Government:
	x
	City
	x
	County
	x
	Urban-County

	
	x
	Charter County
	x
	Consolidated Local
	x
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	local law enforcement and prosecutors


	Requirement:
	x
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	 
	Modifies Existing
	x
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
This legislation establishes the minimum age of criminal responsibility in the Commonwealth at 11 years old. The legislation further classifies a person 10 years of age or younger who has otherwise committed a criminal offense as being a child in need of social services.      

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
It is estimated the fiscal impact of this legislation on local government to be nil to minimal.

Currently children under the age of 11 can be charged with public offenses under the criminal code, though presumably they would be prosecuted as juvenile offenders. When a child is charged with a crime, the criminal activity may be required to be investigated, and the child transported by local law enforcement. Under HB 143, these children would be deemed to be children in need of social services or community based services, and therefore the state would be responsible for the resolution of the issues relating to the children and their family. Since the Commonwealth would bear the cost of remediation there may actually be a nil to minimal reduction in costs to local governments as a result of passage of HB 143.
Even if there were deemed to be a fiscal impact on local government as a result of the enactment of HB 143, it is believed that that the impact would be minimal given that there is a minimal number of children to which this legislation would arguably apply. (AOC estimates no more than 500 children, and the cost to local government to be nil to minimal.)
Therefore, it is believed that the fiscal impact on local governments as a result of enactment of HB 143 is nil to minimal.      
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